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10 AM-11:30 AM Skills Interest Group 

12 noon: Brown Bag Lunch/Bring Food to Share 

 1 PM Meeting, Program, Show and Tell 
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Starlight Piecemakers’  
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Doors open at 6:30 PM 
7:00 PM Meeting and Speaker  

Br ing a qui l t  to share for  Show 
and Tel l  
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An Unexpected Delight with Design 
Candy Hargrove 

 

After becoming addicted to counted cross stitch in 
the early 1980’s, Candy took her first quilting class 
in the late 80’s. However, like many of us her quilt 
making was put on hold until 1998.  
 

Candy avoided the intricacies of appliqué because  
it just look like something she didn’t want to do it. A 
very talented hand appliqué teacher inspired her to 
try her hand at it. Now hand appliqué is one of her 
favorite techniques.   
 

Candy retired from her human resources job at 
General Motors at the beginning of 2007 with the 
intention of making all the quilts she had wanted to 
make for a long time but didn’t have the time. It 
seemed like a great idea but a request from a friend 
was to alter her quilting life. 
 

Julie Kiffin, Candy’s good friend, hooked her up with 
Jo Morton who was seeking someone to design and 
make Jo’s free-to-use patterns for Andover Fabrics.  
Since her retirement she has designed and made 
over 20 quilts for the Andover website beginning 
with Jo’s Lucinda lines. Jo also published two of 
Candy’s designs in her book “Vintage Journey”. 
 

In 2008, Candy accomplished a quilting goal she 
had set for herself when one of her quilts (not her 
design) was accepted at Paducah.  Never one with-
out a goal, she is combining her talents to have one 
of her own designs accepted at an AQS show.   
 

Kansas City, Missouri is Candy’ home along with 
her two rescue dogs:  Buster, a Bichon mix and 
Bonnie, a Cavalier King Charles Spaniel. 
 

Yorktown Strippy Sampler workshop taught by 
Candy is scheduled for September 7th. It is not too 
late to sign up using the form included in this news-
letter.    
 

Lost & Found: A blue seat pad was found at the Red  
Workshop. See Judi Kirkpatrick if it belongs to you.  
660-734-0358 
 

         Judi 

Trunk Show by Connie Gresham 
 

We have a treat for the eyes September 10 at Day Chap-
ter.  Connie Gresham will give us a trunk show featuring 
her amazing long arm work. We owe a great deal of thanks 
to Connie for our Sept.10 program and for all her work on 
the guild's opportunity quilt. 
 

Wear your thinking caps Sept. 10. I'm going to give every-
one an I.Q. test. You'll need pen and paper.  (The back of 
an envelope will do.) If you all want to grade your own test, 
feel free to bribe the examiner. In addition to chocolate, I 
like pimento cheese and deviled eggs.   
 

Speaking of food, which I so often do, wasn't that a nice 
luncheon last month? The food you all brought was top-
notch.  Margaret Heller and Laura Eggeman certainly took 
good care of us. Hospitality has so many behind the 
scenes responsibilities. We believe in leaving the church 
kitchen cleaner than we find it. 
 

Connie Howard and Irmgard Marsh did a fabulous job or-
ganizing our service project workday. The day went so 
smoothly. We appreciate both of you taking off work that 
day to lead us. 
 

Day Chapter has some changes since our August meeting.  
Ann Rennier and Connie Gresham had to resign as co-vice 
presidents because of health issues in their families. I 
thank Ann and Connie for their willingness to serve and 
hope their family members are strong and healthy soon.   
 

I appointed Laura Eggeman vice president. She is busy 
getting our programs scheduled with the help of other 
board members. I appointed Hank Botts to replace Laura 
as hospitality co-chair. Margaret and Hank are already 
making plans for our Christmas luncheon. By the way, be 
thinking about items for the silent and live auctions in De-
cember. Thank you Laura and Hank for taking on these 
responsibilities. 
 

Be sure to note on your calendar that Day Chapter will 
meet the second Monday of September. There will be no 
regularly scheduled Day Chapter Executive Board meeting 
in September. 
 

Thanks for your support (and bribes!).   
                  See you all Sept. 10. 
 

                                        Carol Jean  
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        2012-2013  BTQG Executive Board   

CEO Chairman:  Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

Vice-Chairman: Sharon Lawyer 573-696-0102 

Secretary: Robin Heider 573-446-6254 

Treasurer: Sally Russell 573-443-5479 

Website/email blasts Willie Morris 445-4217/424-1421 

Newsletter Margaret Muegenburg 234-7313 

Roster Booklet Alice Leeper 

Nancy Antonio 

573-489-1458 

573-445-6604 

Quilt Show Open  

Library  Merril Winfield 573-446-8676 

Historian 
 

Friendship Star 
 

Barbara Nixon 
 

 

446-0773/239-1039 
 

 

Winter Retreat Judy Gieselman 

Willie Morris 

CarrolLewis 

573-445-2381 

573-445-4217 

573-657-4532 

Service Project: Connie Howard 573-687-3100 

Past CEO Dawn Heese 573-234-2540 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Carol Tummons 573-445-9174 

Vice-President: Laura Eggeman 573-449-7942 

Secretary: Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership: Myrna Powers 

Karon Huggler 

573-445-0766 

573-443-7410 

Hospitality: Margaret Heller 

Hank Botts 

573-446-1942 

573-424-1190 

Exchange Blocks: Corinne Remeika 

Marilyn Wooldridge 

573-449-7574 

 

Past President: Corinne Remeika 573-449-7574 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Boo! Kula 573-449-0346 

Vice-President: Judi Kirkpatrick 573-397-4021 

Secretary: Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership: TBA  

Hospitality: Cecilia Mazan 573-698-2008 

Exchange Blocks: Mona Stevenson 573-698-2019 

Past President: Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail 
Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to edu-
cating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

Quilt-A-Gram 

Checking Acct. Balance $17,639.41     

Savings 1,033.58    

CD's (2) 10,826.03    

Balance $29,499.02   

  

Number of Members 127   

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$15,215.89   

FYTD Income 4,238.93   

FYTD Expenses 1,724.04   

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $17,639.41 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Submitted by  
Sally Russell 

As of August 13, 2012 

 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the 
month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm 
at the Fairview United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., 
Columbia, Missouri.  
 

B
T

Q
G

 E
M

A
IL

 A
D

D
R

E
S

S
: 

 B
T

Q
G

fe
b

19
7

8
@

y
a

h
o

o
.c

o
m

 

Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive 
Board Meeting at 6:30 pm, of each month. E-mail items to: 
maggiemueg@aol.com or  BTQGfeb1978@yahoo.com .                  

Today’s Stitches 

Tomorrow’s Heirlooms 
 

Northland Needlers  

30th Annual Quilt Show 
 

Friday, September 21, 2012 

9:30 am to 5:30 pm 

Saturday, September 22, 2012 

9:30 am to 4:30 pm 
 

Featuring: 

   *Free pattern designed by Renee  

     Nanneman of Need’l Love 

   *Special Exhibit:  Notable Men 

      And Women of Missouri 

   *Opportunity Quilts 

   *Expanded Merchants Mall 

   *Boutique 

   *Door Prizes 

   *Quilt Appraisals—Ann Hazelwood 

   *Miniature/Baby Quilt-Silent Ac-

tion 

     to support Veronica’s Voice. 
 

Salvation Army Community Center 

5306 N Oak Trfwy 

Kansas City, Missouri 
 

Admission:  $3.00 
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Allison Aller—Crazy Quilting 

October  Special Speaker  

and Workshops 
 

 

Allison Aller will be with us in October as our 

special speaker. Allie is an expert in creating 

modern crazy quilt techniques. Mark October 

12 for the lecture evening, 7:30 PM at Fairview 

United Methodist Church.  Then save Saturday 

and Sunday for the workshops. You can find 

out more about Allie by checking out her blog 

at http://alliesinstitches.blogspot.com.   
 

Allie has been a strong advocate for Crazy 

Quilting over the past decade. She has won 

many accolades for her work. 

Scroll down the side of her blog 

and click on many interest-

ing items to see more of Allie’s 

work.  Look for registration in-

formation in this newsletter. Al-

lison’s book, Allie Aller’s Crazy Quilting was 

published in the fall of 2011 by C&T. We will 

have samples of Allie’s work at the September 

meetings.  

Whoooooooooo’s A Quilter 
27th Annual BTQG Winter Retreat 

 

February 22-24, 2013 
 

Rickman Center 
 

It’s once again time to sign up for the annual 

Winter Retreat at the Rickman Center.  This 

year’s theme will be perfect for all of you night 

owls that like to stay up late to finish your quilt-

ing projects or start new ones. 
 
 

Ready to take your red work skills to the next 

level?  Join Myrna for the advanced red work 

class on Saturday morning.   
 

Need a special gift bag for a special friend or 

your secret sister?   Join us on Friday evening as 

we make no sew fabric gift bags from Teri Hen-

derson Tope’s pattern. 
 

The registration and secret sister forms are in-

cluded in this month’s newsletter.  Registration 

forms cannot be postmarked earlier than Sep-

tember 1, 2012.  There will be samples of the 

gift bag class project and the exchange blocks at 

the chapter meetings in September.  The retreat 

committee has been hard at work with lots of 

owl-licious ideas to make for a fun weekend. 
 

Hope to see you in February.   
 

It will be a hoooooooot! 
 

Willie, Carrol, Judy and the Retreat Committee 

MOKA’s Fall Meeting 
(Moka is the  MO, OK, KS, and AR  

History Study Group) 
 

WCTU Quilts 

Women’s Christian Temperance Union 
 

Mark your calendars with the dates of Friday,  

October 26 and Saturday, October 27 for the 
MOKA’s Fall Meeting at The Lodge at 

Butterfield, Fayetteville, Arkansas. 
 

Jane Wilks, Membership Chair, is looking for-

ward to a large group of quilt history buffs to 
present and discuss the legacy of the WCTU 

(Women’s Christian Temperance Union Quilts) 

tradition.  
 

Additional information will be available soon 

for you to sign-up for this wonderful event.  

http://alliesinstitches.blogspot.com
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N.B. Interest groups that are sanctioned by the guild and are open to any member are listed in the newsletter. If anyone is interested 

in starting a new interest group or stitching group, they are welcome to do so. Please contact Sharon Lawler, Vice CEO, with infor-
mation regarding interest group meetings. Feel free to attend any group listed in the calendar. It is advisable to call the contact for up 
to date information. 

 

Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional 

    Information, call the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                                                      

Please contact Vice CEO, Sharon Lawler,573-696-0102 or email lawlersk@centurytel.net 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

  

6 Sept 
7:00 PM 

Starlight Piecemakers’ Meeting 

Doors open 6:00 PM 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Boo! Kula   573-449-0346 

  

10 Sept 
9:00 AM 

Day Chapter Quilt and Sew 

12 Noon Shared Brown Bag Lunch 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 

  

10 Sept 
1:00 PM Day Chapter Meeting 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 

  

Sept 10 
6:30 PM 

Executive Board Meeting 

Joint Ex. Boards 

To Be Announced 

Dennis Smith   573-445-7787 

  
None in 

Sept 
3:00 PM Day Chapter Board Meeting 

Call Carol Tummons for location 

573-445-9174 

  

11 Sept 
6:30 PM 

Starlight Piecemakers’ Board 

Meeting 
Call Boo! Kula for location 

  

12 Sept 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline 

Margaret Muegenburg 
    maggiemueg@aol.com                                    

573-234-7313 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  

13 Sept 
1:00 PM English Paper Piecing 

Linda Sandlin/Joan Westcott 

Call for location: 573-814-1629 

  

none 
1:00 PM Handmade Quilts Suspended until further notice 

  

13 Sept 9:30 AM Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 
DBRL (Library) 

Donna Burris   573-474-4338 

  

10 Sept 10:00 PM Skills Group/Problem Clinic 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

Bettina Havig 

  

12 Sept 
2 to 4 PM Small Wonders-New Group 

DBRL (Library) 

Karon Huggler 573-443-7410 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  

 none 
9:00 AM 

‡‡ Row by Row/Pushing the Limits 

(meets Oct, Jan, March, May, Aug) 
Jackie Berry 660-263-5429 

27 Sept  9:00 AM ‡‡Red Work Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

10 Sept 3:30 PM ‡‡Innovators Joan Westcott   573-874-8160 

mailto:maggiemueg@aol.com
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Celebrate the Seasons 
 

2012 Quilt Show Twilight Stitchers Quilt Guild  

In conjunction with 

Blue Springs Fall Fun Fest 
 

September 14 and 15, 2012 

Friday 9 am to 5 pm 

Saturday 9 am to 4 pm  
 

100s of quilts on display, a silent auction, bou-

tique, opportunity quilts, vendors and door prizes.  
 

Admission is free with donations appreciated! 
 

Timothy Lutheran Church 
Family Life Building 

425 NW R.D. Mize Road 

Blue Springs, Missouri 

Seams Like Yesterday 

Country Patchwork Quilt Guild 

25th Annual Quilt Show 
 

Saturday, Sept. 29    9 AM to 5 PM 

Sunday, Sept. 30   10 AM to 5 PM 

Martin Community Center 

1985 S. Odell (Hwy 65 South) 

Marshall 
 

Celebrating 25 years of fun, friendship, learning, 
shows and quilting, the show will feature 85—

100 quilts of different sizes and techniques.  Ad-

mission is $3.00.  
 

Kathryn Jones, guest artist, teacher and speaker 

who began quilting in 1985. Her work has been 

shown at Sunbonnet Entrepreneurs, Kansas City, 

Missouri State Fair, and the American Quilters 

Cheap Tricks with Bettina Havig 
 

Bettina had one table filled with gadgets and other cheap stuff you might find around your house to 

make your quilting not only easier but less expensive. Her secret funny quilted companions make her 

hours quilting a lot of fun. Judi is assisting Bettina with a small ironing board on which 2 straight 
pins have been place about 8 inches a part. Using a strip of fabric for decorative appliqué, you can 

pull the strip of fabric through the pins ironing it as it slides through to make a perfect folded bias or 

straight strip for immediate use. Bettina has gone Hollywood using a favorite tool to assist with de-
termining the value/intensity of the selected colors/prints of fabric. It is a red film often used by art-

ists to ascertain if their colors used in the paintings have the same value/intensity. That is, one fabric 

doesn’t out shine or overtake another color. You can find the film at a local hobby shop. 

 August Starlight Exchange Winner—Judi Kirkpatrick 
 

I have chosen to do a 4 patch in which 2 of the patches are made out of strips.  It will use 

5‖ squares in fall colors (not Halloween) and a fabric that I will provide.  In looking 

through my quilt items I discovered that I didn’t have much for my home for fall.  This seems 

like a good way to start. 
 

My twin granddaughters (turning 14) next month, have expressed a desire to learn to quilt.  My 

birthday present for them is going to be a trip to the fabric store where they can pick out fabric 

and I will give them quilting lessons for their first quilt.  I can hardly wait…what an honor to 

pass on this tradition.  I have 3 sons and while they appreciated the quilts they had no interest in 

learning.  I can still hear them when wondering what was for supper telling each other, ―Oh 

well, Mom’s quilting, we’ll probably have Judi surprise.‖  That meant I was just going to throw 

something together from the fridge or cupboard. Despite the lack of a truly balanced meal some-

times, the boys grew up to be understanding sons especially when they or one of their family 

members received a quilt made with love. 
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

     Starlight Piecemakers 

Thursday, September 6, 2012 

7:00 PM Meeting 

And Speaker 

An Unexpected Delight with Design 

Candy Hargrove 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 
 

              Day Chapter     
 

Monday, September 10, 2012 
9 AM-12 Noon: Sit and Sew 

10 AM-11:30 AM Skills Interest Group 
12 noon: Brown Bag Lunch/ 

Bring Food to Share 
1 PM Meeting, Show and Tell 

Trunk Show by Connie Gresham 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Margaret Muegenburg Sept 4 

Mary Thompson Sept 4 

Jan Canyon Sept 9 

Gail Miller Sept 12 

Connie Rice Sept 17 

Marilyn Smith Sept 18 

Judi Kirkpatrick Sept 19 

Brenda Dennis Sept 22 

Jackie Berry Sept 23 

Lauri Murphy Sept 24 

Joan Waller Sept 24 

Donna Baker Sept 26 

Sharon Clark Sept 26 

Jo Rohr Sept 26 

Barb Nixon Sept 29 



                                 Judi Program teaser…..start saving hankies.  There will be a Starlight program and workshop 

next year where you will use them. 

A 



Pretty Crazy Pillow 

Allie Aller – Instructor - Saturday, October 13, 2012 

9:00-3:30 Trinity Presbyterian Church, 1600 W. Rollins Rd.  
 

Because we have only one day to work together, we will be making one of the smaller variations from the 

―Pretty Crazy‖ pattern.  This will give students the chance to explore the versatile technique that is the basis 

for the many variations possible with this pattern, two of which are below. Sewing machine needed.  

                                   
 

 

 

Essential Embroidery for Crazy Quilting 
 

Allie Aller – Instructor – Sunday-, October 14, 2012 

1:30 P.M. - 4:30 P.M. 
HY-VEE MEETING ROOM, ROCKBRIDGE STORE 405 E. NIFONG 

 

This a hand embroidery workshop covering the essential stitches used to create a traditional crazy quilt.  

If you have ever wanted to try your hand at traditional Crazy quilt creation this is just what you need.  

No machine needed. Create a stitch sampler or embroider on a pieced block you bring to class.  
 

                                

Fee: $25.00 must be included with registration form. Make check payable to BTQG. (See BTQG  
directory for cancellation policy.) 
 

Check one or both. Return registration to Bettina Havig, 1108 Sunset Lane, Columbia MO 65203. 

Registration may not be postmarked before September 1, 2012. 

 
 

______ Pretty Crazy Pillow ($45)   _______ Essential Embroidery for Crazy ($25) Quilting 

NAME: ___________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: _______________________________City________________________ Zip _________ 

PHONE: ________________ E-MAIL: _________________Check Number_____ Total _______ 

*If you don’t have e-mail the supply list and workshop location will be mailed. 

Return the entire registration form even though you might be registering for only one workshop.  

 

Fee: $45.00 must be included with registration form. Make check payable to BTQG. (See BTQG di-
rectory for cancellation policy.) 
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 Whooooooooooooooo’s A Quilter?  
 

27th Annual BTQG Retreat  
February 22, 23, 24, 2013  

Name __________________________________________________________________________  

Address: ________________________________________________________________________  

City: ____________________________ State: ____________________ Zip: _______________  

Daytime Phone: ______________________ Evening Phone: ______________________  

E-mail address: __________________________________________________________  

I wish to participate in secret sister: yes ____, no ____  
(Be sure to complete the form if you are participating in secret sister)  
 
 

Please check the classes you wish to take. You will need to purchase Teri Henderson Tope’s 

“No Sew Fabric Gift Bags” pattern for the gift bag class. The cost of the pattern is $10. If you 

want us to purchase the pattern for you, please include payment with your registration form. 

The supply list will be included in your retreat packet.  

 

____ Gift Bag class – Willie Morris – Friday evening 7-9 p.m. ($10 pattern required)  

____ “Beyond the Basics” – Myrna Powers – Saturday morning 9-11 a.m. –  

         Enhance your red work skills  

Roommate request(s): 

___________________________________________________________________  

 

Special requirements: (diet, room accessibility, etc.)  

______________________________________________________________________  

Retreat Fee: $145.00 (Make check payable to BTQG)  

Amount paid: ________ Check #: ________  

 

Mail this registration form with full payment on/or after September 1, 2012 to:  

Judy Gieselman  
2008 Oak Cliff Dr.  
Columbia, MO 65203  

C



 

Secret Sister Information Form  
 
The secret sister activity is optional, but lots of fun! The idea is to pass anonymous small 
gifts to your secret sister throughout the weekend and one big gift that will be given out on 
Sunday morning at breakfast. The idea is not to spend a lot of money (no more than $15.00 
on the “big” Sunday gift), but to give tokens of fun and friendship. Bring your “big” gift 
wrapped with your secret sister’s name on the outside and your name on the inside.  
 
Please complete the following questionnaire so your secret sister can use this information. 
You will receive your secret sister’s name and information in your retreat packet.  
 

Name: __________________________________________________________________________  

Number of years quilting: ______  

I prefer hand piecing or machine piecing: __________________________  

I prefer hand quilting or machine quilting: __________________________  

Favorite colors: ______________________ Least favorite colors: ______________________  

Type of fabric you like to collect: __________________________________________________  

Favorite quilt shop: ______________________________________________________________  

Favorite quilt designer: ___________________________________________________________  

Hobbies other than quilting: _______________________________________________________  

I like to collect: 

__________________________________________________________________  

I like “nickle squares” (5"x5") Color: ____________ Type of Fabric: 

_______________________  

Favorite snacks: 

__________________________________________________________________  

Food allergies or diet restrictions: __________________________________________________  

Favorite holiday: _________________________________  

What colors are in your sewing room: _________________________________  

Other guild members who know your likes & dislikes: __________________________________  

Other helpful information: _______________________________________________________  

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________  

If you have any questions regarding secret sister activity, please contact:  

Judy Gieselman: gieselmanja@missouri.edu or  

Carrol Lewis: cale0d@mizzou.edu or  

Willie Morris: morrisw@missouri.edu  

D


